
Attention: Clerk 

Thursday, April 4, 2024 

RE: Delegation request to Council for Monday, April 15, 2024 

My name is Al Melo. I am a resident of Middlesex Centre and am acting as an agent for my 
elderly father, Manuel Melo regarding his property at 22566 Adelaide Road, Mt. Brydges. 

We recently received approval for this property to be severed which would allow the house 
to be sold separately from the land beside it. It is a small house (approximately 900 square 
feet), two bedrooms and one bathroom. The application for minor variance to sever the lot 
due to size was also approved (March 7, 2024).  Submission No A3-2024, B1-2024 

There were 15 conditions given and all can be met except for one: 

#10. That confirmation be received that the “lands to be retained” are connected to 
municipal sewer facilities, and the location of the services are confirmed, to the 
satisfaction of the municipality. If the services run through the proposed severed lot, they 
will have to be re-located at the cost of the owner and then re-connected, to the 
satisfaction of the municipality 

The house is currently connected to a septic system which would require connecting  to 
the municipal sewer to meet the above condition. The newly severed lot already has a 
lateral sewer pipe connected to the main sewer line which is approximately 80 cm from the 
new property line.  

Prior to applying for a severance, I contacted a couple of local excavating companies for 
estimates to connect the house to the municipal sewer and spoke with a local resident 
who had similar work done. Costs were estimated at approximately $20 000. Once 
approval for severance was achieved, we contacted excavation companies for a quote. In 
total, I spoke to 13 companies. I was told repeatedly that due to the high water table in the 
area, the excavation and sewer connection would be too difficult and not practical, citing 
the recent sewer work completed on Adelaide Road, north of our property. I spoke with All 
Season Excavating, the company in charge of completing that project, who expressed 
concern with the magnitude of controlling the water, disrupting the community and re-
routing the traffic on the road for approximately a month since the main line is in the 
middle of the road. In a routine excavation of this sort the estimated cost was $20 000, but 
with the added obstacles, the cost has risen to over $75 000. This has become problematic 
and impractical.  






